

A Parish Family of the Roman Catholic Diocese of Charleston

Bishop Jacques Fabre-Jeune Diocese of Charleston

Pastor

Canon Christopher Smith

Parochial Vicar

Fr. Richard Tomlinson

Deacons

Nestor Acosta, Michael Cavin, Robert Smith, Gus Suárez, Mark Thompson & Michael Thompson

Our Mission

To share the fullness of the Gospel to all we encounter in our lives by equipping disciples to create and strengthen a personal relationship with Christ. By the grace of God, we are called to strive for personal holiness, participate fully in the vibrant life of the Church's Tradition and transform the world.



864.268.4352 After hours medical emergencies requiring a priest only: 866.456.2956



parishoffice@princeofpeacetaylors.org

Office hours:

Monday-Thursday 9a-4p *office closed 1-2p Friday 9a-12p

Stay connected:

Website: www.princeofpeacetaylors.org

Facebook & Instagram: @princeofpeacetaylors

Recordings of homilies are on the parish website & <u>Apple Podcast</u> Sacred Music: <u>Spotify</u> (search Sacred Music at Prince of Peace) Formed: when you register at formed.org/signup, use code GYYF72.

Giving:

We appreciate your support: Parish Offertory & Parish School Giving

Library:

Online Catalog & Hours: https://www.librarycat.org/lib/POPCCS

Are you new? Welcome!

We are grateful that you have come to our parish and hope that you will soon call this faith community your home! Learn more by emailing us at welcome@princeofpeacetaylors.org.

Letter from our Pastor



An Extraordinary Parish for Ordinary People

Dear Parishioners,

In order to be considered an *active parishioner* of Prince of Peace, you must do the following for at least six months:

- I. Register in the parish with the registration form found online or in the narthex
- 2. Assist at Mass at Prince of Peace at least 75% of all Sundays and Holy Days.
- 3. Contribute financially and by being an active part of parish life
- 4. Use the envelope system to track attendance, even if your financial contribution is by electronic means, if you will ever need a letter of good standing. In the future, if an electronic means of check in is provided, that suffices for Mass attendance tracking.

A letter of good standing from Prince of Peace indicates that the records of the parish indicate fulfillment of all requirements for active parishioner status for at least six months. A letter of good standing is necessary for the following:

- 1. to have a baby baptized in any Catholic church
- 2. to serve as a godparent at baptism or sponsor at confirmation in any Catholic church
- 3. to get married in any Catholic church
- 4. to receive the active parishioner discount at Prince of Peace Catholic School

Active members are marked *inactive* in the rolls of the parish:

- I. if requested
- 2. if after six months there is no trackable giving or envelope usage.

Sick, homebound, or shut-in parishioners who are unable to fulfill the requirements for active parishioner status will **not** be marked inactive if they or their families communicate to the parish that they wish to remain active.

Inactive parishioners who may not qualify for a letter of good standing may always receive the sacraments of Holy Communion, Penance, Anointing of the Sick, as well as receive ecclesiastical funerals and burials. They will not be allowed to receive the sacraments of Baptism or Matrimony, serve as a godparent for Baptism or Confirmation, or receive the parishioner discount in the school, until six months of active parishioner status has been demonstrated. Please remember that the letter of good standing is not issued based on any particular priest's recollection of your Mass attendance; it is based on 75% Mass attendance each Sunday using the envelope system and recorded by the parish. Some people give weekly, biweekly, monthly, quarterly, or even yearly. The letter of good standing is based, not on the frequency or amount of giving although that should reflect a mature understanding of biblical principles of stewardship), but on Mass attendance.

Canon Christopher Swith

Our Map—A Smoke, Vape & Tobacco Free Campus



- I Parish House, under the protection of Our Lady of Fatima (includes within it Croghan Hall)
- 2 Guadalupe Hall
- 3 Lourdes Hall & School Office
- 4 Walsingham Hall
- 5 PAC (Parish Activity Center) & PAC Classroom
- 6 St Vincent de Paul (SVDP) Hall
- 7 Blessed McGivney Hall
- 8 Church
- 9 Christ the King Adoration Chapel
- 10 St Joseph's Workshop
- Parking Lots 11, 12, 13, 14 and 15
- 16 St Isidore Garden (feeds the hungry of SVDP)

Parish Calendar

Fr Christopher Smith = FCS Fr Richard Tomlinson = FRT Fr Timothy Davison= FTD | Readings are Year C

Fr Christopher Smith = FCS Fr Richard Tomlinson = FRT Fr Timothy Davison= FTD Readings are Year C						
sunday, 12 oct 28th sunday in ordinary time (English) (English) 18th sunday after pentecost (Latin) monday, 13 oct weekday (English) st edward the confessor (Latin)		tuesday, 14 oct st callistus I in) (English & Latin)				
8a Mass Deceased Perone Family (FRT) 0a Mass Nick Yates + (FCS) 12p Latin Mass For the People of the Parish (FRT) 6p Vespers	9a Mass Confraternity of Christian Mothers (FTD)	7a Mass Imelda Tolentino-L (FRT) 12p Latin Mass Bradley Busch+ (FCS)				
no religious education no cyo ıp basketball	5.30a men's workout 9a st isidore garden harvesting 6.30p legion of mary walsingham hall 7.30p volleyball pac	6.30p fraternus/fidelis 6.30p columbiettes mcgivney hall 7p men's bible study guadalupe hall				
wednesday, 15 oct st teresa of Jesus (English) st teresa of avila (Latin)	thursday, 16 oct st margaret mary alacoque (English) st hedwig (Latin)	friday, 17 oct st ignatius of antioch (English) st margaret mary alacoque (Latin)				
7a Mass Weaver Family-L (FTD) 12p Latin Mass Kelly Family-L (FRT) 5p Confessions	7a Mass Anthony Caljean,II+ (FTD) 12p Latin Mass Beverly Cosgrove+ (FRT)	7a Mass Marguerite Dandenault+ (FTD) 12p Latin Mass Jim Cosgrove+(FCS)				
7p introduction to catholicism pac	6.30p adult faith formation parish house	6p craft night mcgivney hall 6p men's recollection church & parish house				
saturday, 18 oct st luke (English & Latin)	sunday, 19 oct 29th sunday in ordinary time (English) 19th sunday after pentecost (Latin)	prayer requests All those serving our country, Brian Aho, Lucretia Albright, Angela Bagley, Deborah Baker, Jim Bannister,				
8a Latin Mass Nori Cosgrove+ (FCS) 3.30p Confessions 5p Mass The family of Ollie Thompson-L (FRT)	8a Mass Fred Adams+ (FRT) 10a Mass Fred Lavelle+(FCS) 12p Latin Mass For the People of the Parish (FTD) 6p Vespers	Vanessa Baugh, Daniel Bennett, Gerard Brady, Francine Burke, Wrenn Calcutt, Michael Campanelli, Jean Casey, Martha Catel, Frank Cespedes, Julia Chatignyblais, John Cegledy, Anna Chevalier & Casey Chevalier, Alan Coker, Rosemary Craig, Gena Cunningham, Alan & Linda Deese, Carol Deretchin, Thomas Dorsey, Gloria Dussich,				
9a women's recollection 9.30a legion of mary lourdes hall 6-9.30p poptoberfest	8.50a religious education Ip basketball 6.30p cyo	Jim Eagan, Mary Ann Egan, Annmarie Egas, Andrew Frisari, Kenneth Gifford & Kathryn Gifford, Jim Green, Jennifer Gregory, Bridgitte Gunnells, Shannon Harkins, Eileen Harrison, Mary Jean Heap, Riley Holcomb, Judith Inghram, Carl Jones, Tammy Jones, Alejandro Kawasaki,				
POPtoberfest		Laura Kuczewski, Julie Mallory, Mary Martin, Ed Mat- thews, Dorothy McDonald, Peter McPherson, Connie Meiners, Kathy Melone, Sandy Milton, Janine Moore, Kathleen Mottl & Dan Mottl, Kristina Murphy, Lillie Nesbitt, Elizabeth Nowlan, Alan Olson, Valerie Pachur, Jenn Pfaffl, Doris Pratt, Kenneth Price, David Purpura, Lorenzo Rosa, Rose Schillaci, Kelly Shane, Christy Smith, Dcn Bob Smith, Lois Smith, Matt Smith, Yanini Smith, Kevin Stanton, Susan Subrizi, Christine Tallman, Laurie				
·	uest a name be added to the prayer list. for two weeks, unless requested otherwise.	Taylor, Rose Teuscher, Joe Valitchka, Cal Valois & A. Thana Pacco Rivas, Luigina Warga, Kayla Whatley, Sarah Williams, & Stephen Wiltberger.				



An Extraordinary Parish for Ordinary People

homebound ministry

If you are homebound and wish to receive Holy Communion, contact Deacon Mark Thompson at mark.thompson@princeofpeacetaylors.org

bounce—loss of a loved one

Be comforted by those who have experienced the grief of the death of a loved one on the first Saturday of the month at 10a in St Vincent de Paul Hall. Learn more: Julia Gianelloni at 864.561.4733.

ladies lunch bunch

The Ladies Lunch Bunch will meet at Longhorn Steak House on Woodruff Rd in the Green Ridge Shopping Ctr, Tuesday, 14 October at 11.30a. Please RSVP to Dorothea Jones at 864.268.3354.

new parishioners

Join us in welcoming the following new parishioners: Jesus & Lily Morales

serve as an usher or greeter

Greeters and ushers are greatly needed across all Mass times! Consider serving your parish in this simple yet meaningful way:

- Be a welcoming face to all who enter the church
- Help create a reverent and organized worship experience
- Offer hospitality that reflects Christ's love Contact Marco DeMaria at 864.631.7713 or mad4jen@msn.com!

perpetual eucharistic adoration



"Let us come into His Presence with thanksgiving; let us make a joyful noise to HIM with songs of praise!" Psalm 95:2 RSV-CE

Share a Holy hour with the Lord! Contact Lisa Buss at 864.508.7123 or adoration@princeofpeacetaylors.org.

All hours are available for prayer, but please consider one of the following hours (*URGENT HOUR!):

Wednesday - 8a & 8p; Thursday - 2a*; Friday - 8a and 12p*; Saturday - 11a & 2p

baptism class

Parents desiring Baptism for their child must attend a Baptism Class. The next class is 13 November at 6.30p in Walsingham Hall. You must register by contacting Deacon Gus at 864.420.0497 or by email at gus.suarez@princeofpeacetaylors.org.

⇒ Baptisms cannot be scheduled until the class is completed. Only Deacon Acosta can schedule Baptisms.

men's bible study

The Tuesday evening Men's Bible Study, led by Dcn. Michael Thompson meets Tuesdays at 7p in Guadalupe Hall. All men are invited to join for fellowship and faith formation. Questions? Call 864.365.8178.

mass intentions

The parish has Mass cards for Mass intentions to be said in the Holy Land anytime.

Donations (envelopes in the narthex may be dropped into the offertory baskets)



sanctuary candle \$20



flowers \$400



bread & wine \$20



music \$300

An Extraordinary Parish for Ordinary People

august offertory

Giving to the offertory is convenient and easy. Scan the QR code, click "donate" on our website, or visit Tithely to make a gift https://tithe.ly/give?c=1479801. Or, options to give to special projects are available.



	_
Donat	te

	 As of August 31, 2025				
Offertory	Actual		Budget	Surplus / (Deficit)	
Month	\$ 143,065	\$	168,200	(\$25,135)	
Year-To-Date	\$ 297,865	\$	300,730	(\$2,865)	

magnifikid subscription order

Prince of Peace is placing a bulk order for MagnifiKid! (regularly \$39/year). Parish pricing is \$17.90 each at 25+ subscriptions or \$15.90 each at 50+. We already have several reserved and hope to reach the 50+ tier. To be included, email Maria Barontini at maria.barontini@princeofpeacetaylors.org by I November. Maria will coordinate monthly pickup via the school, RE program, or privately. Final price will be confirmed after I November; payment is due by 12 December 2025. Preview the journal at us.magnificat.net/home/magnifikid.

50th anniversary celebration

Join us Friday, 12 December at 6p as Bishop Fabre-Jeune, C.S., celebrates a solemn Mass for our parish's 50th anniversary. A festive reception will follow with authentic Mexican food, Mariachi music, and a photo booth with sombreros and ponchos. RSVP to parishoffice@princeofpeacetaylors.org.

christ the king

To celebrate the Feast of Christ the King on 26 October, we will sing Henri Du Mont's Missa Regia ("Royal Mass"), a French Baroque setting that has endured as a staple in chant books. The St. Cecilia Choir will sing, and the music will be printed in the worship aid—come practice your chant reading and join in!

advent market

The Advent Market will pause in 2025. We're so grateful for everyone who has supported this special event in past years.

over 900 books, socializing and fun await

The Blessed McGivney Hall is open on Sundays after the 10a Mass. Grab a hot drink or breakfast, peruse a library of over 900 vetted Catholic titles, and socialize with parishioners. Indoor and outdoor activities are available for kids of all ages! Children 18 and under must be accompanied by a parent or caregiver at all times. Contact John Olson to learn more at jamolson@gmail.com.

holiday craft fair

Put on your shopping shoes; it's Holiday Craft Fair time on Saturday, I November from 9a-2p. Drop in to see talented artisans, hand crafted items and a selection of holiday delights. Questions? Contact Jim Bindewald at popcraftfair@charter.net.

⇒ Vendor booths are SOLD OUT!

prayer request

In your kindness, please pray for the repose of the soul of Robin E. Lowe+ .

Eternal rest, grant unto her, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon her. May the souls of the faithful departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace. Amen.

box of joy

This fall, our parish will again participate in **Box of** Joy, a nationwide Catholic ministry bringing Christmas gifts and the love of Christ to children in need. Our goal is to bless at least 125 children this year! Families may choose the gender and age of the child they wish to bless. Please review the recommended and banned items before packing. A \$9 donation per box is required to cover shipping and ministry costs. Can't fill a full box? Donations of shipping funds or extra small items are also a huge help!

Reserve a box: Email Maria Barontini or stop by her office in the Parish House for materials and instructions.

Collection: 19-30 October

Please do not turn in boxes before 19 October. Drop off completed boxes outside Maria's office in the Parish House—look for signs for "BOY" and "GIRL" boxes. Clearly mark your box with gender and age (Sharpie on lid recommended). Do not tape boxes or place donations inside gift boxes.



An Extraordinary Parish for Ordinary People

meal train at pop

Parishioners and school families are invited to reach out to Jennifer Pfaffl by email at missfluff129@yahoo.com during times of need to have a Meal Train organized. It takes a village to provide support to those in need. Please consider supporting the gift of comfort for those in need.

st vincent de paul—needs

St. Vincent de Paul accepts checks made directly to SVdP and online giving through Zeffy. Scan the QR code or click the link to make your gift to SVdP.



This year's **Christmas project** will provide gift cards and warm winter coats to children in need. A donation of \$50 will supply a gift card, and \$25 will provide a coat. Our goal is to bless 125 children this season. Donations may be made online, by scanning the QR code, or by placing a check in the poor box inside the church.

Pantry donations may be left in the large wooden bin in the Narthex. Current pantry needs are:

Breakfast: Cereal, Jelly

Proteins: Canned Tuna, Canned Chicken

Pasta & Sauces: Pasta, Pasta Sauce, Spaghetti O's,

Macaroni & Cheese

Important Notice: SVdP does not accept clothing, shoes, or household items. To volunteer, contact popsydpvolunteer@gmail.com.

men's breakfast

All men of the parish and their friends are invited to breakfast and fellowship on the first Thursday of each month (e.g. 6 Nov) at 8a at Eggs Up at 3935 Pelham Rd. Contact Don Foertsch at 864.268.3810

fall coffee on the plaza sundays

Join us for Coffee on the Plaza on 19 Oct and 16 Nov after the 10a Mass. Moves to PAC if the weather is poor. Goodwill donations are encouraged to defray the costs and allow us to continue to offer this hospitality.



parish school donations

Did you know that 45% of families rely on financial assistance to attend the parish school? Your donations to our Annual Fund are needed. Prayerfully consider making a Catholic education possible with a check to POPCS or online gift today!





become a registered parishioner

If you consider Prince of Peace your spiritual home we ask that you register! Please visit our website princeofpeacetaylors.org and click the register button.

nostra aetate forum

Join us on the Feast of Christ the King, Sunday, 26 October, for the inaugural Nostra Aetate Forum—a new annual event inspired by the Church's call to foster understanding and friendship with those of other faiths.

This year's gathering will welcome friends from our local Islamic community, reflecting on shared values and mutual respect. The Forum aims to inform, connect, and inspire, in keeping with the vision of the Holy See for authentic interreligious dialogue.

More details to come—mark your calendar for this special occasion of faith and fraternity.

latin mass community monthly potluck

The Latin Mass community hosts a potluck the first Sunday of each month in the PAC after the 12n Latin Mass. Please bring a main dish to share. Volunteers needed for setup and cleanup! Questions? Contact the Green Family at 719.660.3440.

welcome committee

Interested in helping new folks feel at home at Prince of Peace Catholic Church? Contact Loretta Williams at welcome@princeofpeacetaylors.org to learn more about the Guild of St. Benedict Welcome Committee. From emails and phone calls to welcoming events, there's a way for everyone to pitch in!

substitute teachers needed

Join our Substitute Teacher list at the parish school! Please email Liz Burgdorf, Receptionist, to learn more at reception@popcatholicschool.org.

An Extraordinary Parish for Ordinary People

recollections

Friends of St Josemaria will be hosting in-person recollections:

- Evening of recollection for men: Friday, 17 October at 7p with reception in Parish House
- Morning recollection for women: Saturday, 18
 October at 9a.

A recollection is a silent mini-retreat. It consists of Benediction, a meditation by a priest of the Prelature Opus Dei, an examination of conscience, spiritual reading from the works of St Josemaria or another spiritual author and a talk on a practical topic. contact Thierry at thierry.wersinger@gmail.com or 864.313.5601

vespers

On Sundays in October and November, we will celebrate Solemn Vespers or Evening Prayer, in the Church at 6p. This 30-35 minute service is a great way to join in the public prayer of the Church at the end of the day.

We will need a Thurifer, Crucifer, 2 acolytes and an MC.

open light media account creation (free)

Our parish has gifted all families free access to Open Light Media. To begin exploring this benefit, create an account:

I. Create an Account

- Click Here: https://plus.openlightmedia.com
- Login, create an account using email address and password (if your name is in the black box on the right)

2. To join your group

- Click here <u>Openlight Media Plus Subscription</u> Plans » Openlight Media
- Click Join Your Group
- Enter your school's zipcode, then press the right arrow
- Click on the school name (Prince of Peace Catholic SCHOOL—do not say "parish")
- Complete the fields ROLE and POSITION
- Confirm on the next page

40 days for life

Join Christians across the Upstate for the fall 40 Days for Life campaign, 24 September – 2 November. Although Roe v. Wade has been overturned, abortions still occur, and we must continue to pray and witness until every life is protected from conception to natural death. Pray the **Rosary for Life** during the campaign and submit your counts to familylife@charlestondiocese.org.

For **sidewalk counseling training** (online or inperson) or to sign up for vigil hours, visit www.40daysforlife.com/greenville or contact Judy (864.506.0964) or Ingrid (864.991.5873).

40 Days for Life Midpoint: will be marked with a Candlelight Vigil on Monday, 13 October at 7p at the Our Lady of the Rosary Outdoor Memorial Chapel. Participants will pray the Rosary in multiple languages and praise the Lord in song, led by Greg Grimm, Choral Section Leader and Solo Artist.

mary queenship, our lady of palestine

Our Lady of Palestine is the patroness of the Equestrian Order of the Holy Sepulchre of Jerusalem, an order to which Fr. Smith, Fr. Tomlinson, Fr. Davison, and 17 of our parishioners belong. At the 10a Mass on 26 October, we joyfully welcome all the Knights and Dames of the Holy Sepulchre!

estf question and answer

Are you interested in applying for the Educational Scholarship Trust Fund (ESTF) grant? This South Carolina program provides state-funded scholarships to help families cover tuition and related education expenses at eligible private schools, including Prince of Peace.

Felicity Ropp, Policy Analyst with the Palmetto Promise Institute, will be on campus during POPtoberfest on Saturday, 18 October, to answer questions and share information ahead of the 1 November reenrollment date. Be sure to stop by and say hello to learn how ESTF could benefit your family!



POPtoberfest- Prost!

An Extraordinary Parish for Ordinary People



Contact Us

		A	n Extrac	ordin	ary Parish for Ordinary People
Clergy					
Fr. Christopher Sr	nith Pastor		864.268.435	2 frs	mith@princeofpeacetaylors.org
Fr. Richard Tomlir	ison Parochial Vic	ar	864.268.435	2 ric	hard.tomlinson@princeofpeacetaylors.org
Fr Tim Davison	Retired Pries	t			tim.davison@gmail.com
Altar Servers		Dcn Michael Cavin		mi	ichael.cavin@princeofpeacetaylors.org
Sick & Homeboun	d	Dcn Mark Thompson	864.630.060)6 ma	ark.thompson@princeofpeacetaylors.org
Liturgical Ministers	<u> </u>	Dcn Michael Thompson		mi	ichael.thompson@princeofpeacetaylors.org
Baptism Class		Dcn Gus Suarez		gu	s.suarez@princeofpeacetaylors.org
Parish Staff					
Phil Head	Director of Admin	istration 86	4 331 3908	directo	orofadministration@princeofpeacetaylors.org
Justin Carrick	Finance & Account				keeper@princeofpeacetaylors.org
					r.acosta@princeofpeacetaylors.org
		funerals, declarations of nullity			
Maria Rauch	Parish Secretary		-		rauch@princeofpeacetaylors.org
					gery or when gravely ill, Safe Environment
Maria Barontini		,			barontini@princeofpeacetaylors.org
		nesis, first confession, first comm			
				-	el.sandifer@princeofpeacetaylors.org
		OCIA (introduction to catholicis			
Philip Reed	Director of Music	,	,	philip.	reed@princeofpeacetaylors.org
·	Associate Director				eth.wilson@princeofpeacetaylors.org
Jeanie Reed	Associate Director	of Children's Music			reed@princeofpeacetaylors.org
Ed Carl	Sexton				l@princeofpeacetaylors.org
		childcare registration numb	er is 24774		
Nathan Barontini	Principal	e emideure registración name	864.331.214	15 ,	principal@popcatholicschool.org
Michelle Zimmern	'		864.331.21		michelle.zimmerman@popcatholicschool.org
	`	,			<u> </u>
•		of our ministries on our web	<u>site</u> under t		
Communications		Kylee Jean Heap	011010		communications@princeofpeacetaylors.org
Creighton Fertility C		Kristie Killough, RN, BSN, FCP	864.243.7		text for appointment
	outh Organization)	John & Stephanie Lasitter	0//00/0		cyo@princeofpeacetaylors.org
Food & Financial A		St. Vincent de Paul Society	864.331.3		
Introduction to C	atholicism	Sean Chapman	044444		ocia@princeofpeacetaylors.org
Legion of Mary		Pat Hodur	864.616.7		ph137@aol.com
		Hana Hanniaan	864.233.6	200	- bi(a)bllb
Respect Life Spiritual Direction		Pam Harrison Lisa Buss	007.233.0		pharriso@bellsouth.net spiritualdirection@princeofpeacetaylors.org

An Extraordinary Parish for Ordinary People

all souls day

This year, All Souls Day (the Commemoration of All the Faithful Departed) falls on Sunday, 2 November in the Ordinary Form. Masses to pray for the souls of the just being purified for the vision of God will follow our regular Sunday schedule. In the Extraordinary Form, All Souls Day is transferred to Monday, 3 November, with Latin Mass at 7p.

To honor the feast, the St. Cecilia Choir will present Johann Caspar Kerll's Missa pro defunctis ("Mass for the Dead") at the 10a English Mass on Sunday, 2 November, and again at the 7p Latin Mass on Monday. Scored for choir, soloists, three violas, and organ, this contemplative Baroque Requiem—admired by Pachelbel, Handel, and Bach—offers a moving musical tribute to the faithful departed.

Each registered household received **two** All Souls envelopes in the September/October packet. Please write the names of your beloved deceased on one and place it in the offertory during October; these names will rest on the Altar through November. The second envelope is for your Sunday offering. To have the name of a loved one who has died since All Souls Day 2024 read before Mass, contact the parish office. (Those with funerals here are already included.)

The St. Joseph Altar will feature candles for parishioners who died since last year. Candles may be picked up beginning I December. A vase of white roses will remember all miscarried babies, with a single red rose in memory of those lost to abortion.

Our All Souls Novena will be in the "How to Help Send Souls to Heaven" packet available in the 18–19 October bulletin. The Novena begins 25 October.

coffee & questions at st joseph's catholic school

On Wed, 29 Oct, 8.30–10.15a at St. Joseph's Catholic School learn about the high school, meet leaders, tour campus, and explore Personalized Family Tuition. Register at sicatholicschool.org/admissions.

all saints day

All Saints Day is Saturday, I November and is a **Holy Day of Obligation**. This is when the Church commemorates all saints. A great prayer to be said on this date is the Litany of the Saints. Masses will be:

- 4p Friday, 31 October: Vigil Mass with Family Procession of the Saints
- 8a Saturday, I November: Latin Mass
- I 0a Saturday, I November: English Mass

These Masses are for your All Saints Holy Day obligation and do not replace your Sunday obligation.

family procession for all saints vigil

Join us for the Family Procession of the Saints on Friday, 31 October at 4p. Families should gather in the Narthex by 3.40p to line up. The procession will begin promptly at 4p, followed immediately by Holy Mass.

All families are invited to take part! Children may dress as a saint or carry a picture of a saint as we honor those holy men and women who have gone before us and inspire us to follow their example of faith. Questions may be directed to Maria Barontini by email at maria.barontini@princeofpeacetaylors.org. Sign up your family here.

board of remembrance

During November, the month dedicated to praying for the faithful departed, our St. Joseph Altar will become a Requiem Altar honoring those who have gone before us. You are invited to place photos of your deceased loved ones on the Board of Remembrance as a visible sign of our prayers and hope in eternal life.

Photos may be retrieved at the end of November or will be safely kept in the parish office.

